
                                      

 

  

 

To: Ringette Saskatchewan Members    
From: Ringette Saskatchewan, Executive Director      
Date: January 14, 2021  
RE: Return to Play Update  
 

Earlier this week we were made aware that the Public Health Order originally set on December 17th, 2020 
has been extended until January 29th, 2021. 

On Wednesday January 13th Sask Sport held a virtual meeting with all provincial sport organizations and 
Ken Dueck from the Business Response Team. During this meeting Ken informed us there would be no 
consideration of return to play (games) for at least four weeks and that a return to game play is unlikely to 
happen before the end of March. 

Regrettably, this information is not the news we were hoping for, but it allows our Associations to plan for 
the next couple of months knowing that game play is unlikely to be allowed.  

RAS is currently reviewing our future plans and intend to offer some virtual training and competitions for our 
athletes, information will be released in the coming weeks.  

Please remember that the current COVID environment is always evolving and we will continue to stay in 
communication with the Business Response Team and provide updates as they come available. 
 
 
Thank you for your continued patience and your trust in our sport.  
 
We are committed to you and your safety.  
 
Sincerely,  
Ruchelle Himmelspeck, Executive Director  


